SRHS Meeting Minutes

December 17, 2018

In attendance: Nicole Dewitt, Ann Marie Gallagher, Lennie Fernandez, Lettie Cederquist, Juliana Conzemius, Carolyn Coglianese, Heather Chell, Cynthia Laudenslager, Tamara Hurley, Tracy Jewell, Robert Hasson, Debbie Feldman, Heather Holland, Ginger Colletto, and Kathryn Scurry.

Ann Marie Gallagher started the meeting at 5:00 pm.

Approval of Minutes

Kathryn Scurry made a motion to approve the minutes from the SRHS Foundation Meeting on November 5, 2018. Ann Marie Gallagher seconded the motion. *The motion was carried*.

Hospitality, Jessica Baldis, and Dana Ivey

No additional report.

eBlast Coordinator, Heather Chell

No additional report.

Website, Doreen Ayers

No additional report.

Social Media, Coordinator, Jenny Cornelissen

Jenny reported that the website activity is up 70%. She is continuing to look at highlighting positive news and accomplishments at our school. She requested that members forward information and photographs that feature Foundation-supported activities to post.

Amazon Coordinator, Lettie Cederquist

No additional report.

Grad Night, Lennie Fernandez

Grad Night tickets: 425 purchased. Release forms are required for the trip. Legacy pavers: 18 sold thus far. The Old Pros donated \$250 toward the party.

Taste of the Ranch, Jillian Frisbie (not present)

Jillian is continuing to check on venues and food vendors. The event is-scheduled for March 16^{th} .

Grants, Janeen Kozak

Janeen is in the process of submitting a Neighborhood Reinvestment Program grant proposal through Kristin Gaspar's office.

Principal's Report, Nicole DeWitt

Mending Matters is a mental health resource for our student that has been funded by The Cushman Foundation and WD-40. A GoFundMe account was developed to raise funds for Mending Matters services and has raised \$1000. Additionally, Ms. DeWitt will be a guest speaker at an upcoming Philanthropic Chicks of Scripps Ranch and will discuss Mending Matters with the hope of additional funding and getting the word out to the community. The link to the donation campaign is https://www.gofundme.com/mental-health-services-for-students. Ms. DeWitt will be attending a student wellness conference in Sacramento. She is hoping to locate potential state proposals and grants.

Falcon Pride posters and t-shirts have been designed by students. The posters have students' photos on them and are posted throughout the school. In addition, postcards have been produced for teachers to send to students who have exhibited the Falcon Pride virtues.

The Interquest dogs were on campus again. They visited classrooms and restrooms with similar findings as the initial visit. The dogs will return four more times during the school year.

Vaping is a significant issue on campus, especially because the items used are very small and easily hidden. It was suggested that Ms. DeWitt send out an informational email to the parents.

Treasurer's Report, Tracy Jewell

Tracy Jewell reported on the Foundation budget. Tracy and her family will be relocating at the end of the school year and is currently looking for a volunteer for the treasurer position for next year. She would like to find someone as soon as possible in order to have that person shadow her. In addition, it would be helpful if the person has experience using QuickBooks.

Pledge Drive, Juliana Conzemius

Juliana will work with Heather Chell on putting out an eBlast for donations.

Designated/Corporate Matching, Tamara Hurley

Tamara reported on the Designated and Corporate Donations:

PayPal Designated Donations Total

11/1/18-12/15/18 \$3661.34

Check (Non-Paypal Donation Totals

Individual/family checks (designated)-

11/5/18-12/17/18 none

Non-Individual/Family Donations

This includes corporate, corporate matching, payroll deductions, foundations, online sources, etc. (checks, cash, and auto-deposits)

11/5/18-12/17/18 \$3194.34

Of which designated donations were \$1942.34

Deposits, Robert Hasson

	# of Checks		Type: Family, Individual, Corporate Donation, etc.	Category: Designated or Undesignated
12/17/18	1	\$520.00	Corporate Donation: General Atomics	Wrestling
12/17/18	1	\$500.00	Corporate Donation: Texas Instruments Foundation	Undesignated

Funding Requests, Cynthia Laudenslager

No additional requests.

School Supply/Wish list Heather Holland

The school nurse received the items in which she requested. Currently, there are 30 items, requested by the teachers, on the wish list.

Corporate Partnership Coordinator, Ginger Colletto

The Wednesday College Series has been a big success. Thus far, 45 colleges have come on campus, with an average of 100-300 students attending an event. She is also working on bringing in professionals to talk to students about their careers. Lastly, the College and Careeer Series is currently scheduled on Wednesdays through December 12th and will resume again on Wednesdays in February and March focusing on career exploration.

eBlast Coordinator, Heather Chell

Heather will be sending out two messages: one for the wish list, and another for the pledge drive.

Corresponding Secretary, Debbie Feldman

No additional report.

Website Coordinator, Doreen Ayers

No additional report.

President's Report, Ann Marie Gallagher

Ann Marie presented an idea to have a supply drive at the Scripps Ranch vs. Mira Mesa basketball game which should be well attended.

Roundtable:

There was a discussion on corporate matching and how to provide that information to potential donors.

The next meeting to will be held 5:00 pm January 14, 2019, in the SRHS Staff Lounge.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:57 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

Kathryn Scurry, Secretary